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Comments on April 25 MPC agenda items, received through April 24 

 

Item 4: 2017SP-092-001 – The Villages at Hodges Hill SP 

 
From: Jennifer O'Neill [mailto:hillengladehhh@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 4:22 PM 
To: Brenda Haywood; Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Cc: maggie@silentevents.com; MICHAEL MAPLES; lisakay3; James Ladd; listenerlynn@yahoo.com 
Subject: Jennifer O'Neill 

To whom it may concern, and Dear Brenda,  

Hope you and yours are well, and you had a glorious Easter! 

We haven't spoken personally in months, but I want to express to you that I've been extremely distressed with the last of 
multiple meetings in regard to 4000 Brick Church Pike that you were not in attendance- until this last Monday...To that end, 
I'm concerned that you're missing the very loud and clear voice of our united neighborhood in regard to a zone change and 
the mass building at 4000 Brick Church Pike.  

Frankly, this has been such a disaster, with meetings being called on-and-off at the last minute, including the recent formal 
zoning hearing that was canceled TWO HOURS before everyone in the neighborhood intended to show up (including me). 
My husband Merv and I, along with an extremely concerned and agitated neighborhood, clearly recognize that our voices and 
legitimate-documented concerns, have not been heard or embraced- ESPECIALLY with this proposed zoning change for the 
Hodges' property at 4000 Brick Church Pike! We will not tire, and we will be heard! 

I was sorry to have missed the last minute called meeting in regard to 4000 Brick Church Pike this past Monday (April 22), but 
I was glad to hear that you allowed some of the neighborhood concerns to be heard by you, since, at the prior meetings, 
desires of the builders were more of statements rather than an exchange of community-betterment. With the last meeting that 
I attended, the "Contractor/builder" repeatedly fielded legitimate questions of the neighborhood with "I don't know", as well 
as comments like, "This IS going to happen in your neighborhood whether all of you like it or not" - and the precursor of the 
meeting was "Not everyone's going to be happy, but this is the way it is." 

Brenda, I believe you when you say you want to represent your constituents in a Godly, honest and uplifting manner for the 
entire area... Unfortunately, this whole scenario at 4000 Brick Church Pike has become a circus - Kerry's purchase of the 
property has already affected my neighboring farm when the 4000 Brick Church Pike's land was raped by logging, causing 
flooding that washed away a major culvert on Hillenglade Drive and our Ministry riding ring (at the cost of $7500+ to repair, 
see pictures attached). 

Brenda, I know how busy you are, BUT WE ALL ARE, and I'm writing this to you because, due to the last minute changes at 
the zoning committee, I will not be able to attend the on the 4/25/19 due to a business trip booked well in advance. I know 
that many, many, many have reached out to you with their credible concerns, but let me please weigh in with you and the 
zoning commission as clearly as I can... Re-zoning this land to accommodate building structures that, not only the existing 
roads and schools and general traffic could not accommodate, the ebb and flow of the property at 4000 Brick Church Pike, 
under the proposed re-zoning and building plans is a DISASTER. No one is trying to stop progress, but rezoning and building 
should always lift the neighborhood up in a positive fashion - Brenda, this clearly is not that intention, for very obvious 
financial gain for non-resident builders and planners. 

mailto:hillengladehhh@gmail.com
mailto:maggie@silentevents.com
mailto:listenerlynn@yahoo.com
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Our voices will be heard, no matter how many meeting dates and times are changed: Neighborhood rezoning and housing 
must be beneficial to the neighborhood- As you know, that is the legal intent for the best growth of Nashville. 

If you remember from your visit to my home for a lunch, my husband and I have dedicated our land in support of our Active 
Duty Military, Veterans, First Responders and their families for free Equine Assisted Programs and a safe, quiet haven for 
these heroes. We intend to serve the Community, as I'm sure you are as well.  

Grace and peace,  

Jennifer O'Neill 

P.S. Attached are photos of the flood issue. 

P.P.S. Mike and Mervin, please send this along to whomever you like. 

--     

Founder/ President of HHH 
Hope & Healing at Hillenglade 
30 Hillenglade Drive 
Nashville, TN 37207 
Office: 615.868.6309 
hillengladehhh@gmail.com 
www.hillenglade.org 
www.jenniferoneill.com 
Dictated Not Read 

 

mailto:hillengladehhh@gmail.com
http://www.hillenglade.org/
http://www.jenniferoneill.com/
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From: Louie Johnston Jr. [mailto:louiejohnston@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 4:39 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Haywood, Brenda (Council Member) 
Subject: Reference 2017 SP-092-001 

I oppose the development of the land at issue, for the following factual, documented reasons, primarily the preservation of the 
EAST SIDE OF BRICK CHURCH PIKE between Brick Church Pike and Interstate 24, historically open farm land that is a 
treasure of Nashville. 

Background... 

In 2018 my sister and I inherited the property at 4014 Brick Church Pike in Bellshire Subdivision where I was raised since 
1962.  I hunted on the property at issue since my teen years and I am now age 68. Adjoining the property at issue on its South 
side is a dairy farm that once was a part of "Country Maid Dairies" that sponsored my baseball team ages 9-12. 

The property at issue is just 100 yards from 4014 Brick Church Pike, but more importantly, on the WEST side of Brick 
Church Pike that separates the Bellshire subdivision and other more recent, more inexpensive, densely built residential 
development from the beautiful open farm land that makes this specific area of Nashville a treasure. I personally know very 
well that property previously owned by the Hodges family, whose sons Reid and Ricky were my high school classmates. 

FACTS... 

• Metro Nashville Government allowed the Bellshire subdivision built on the EAST SIDE of Brick Church Pike (that 
featured quality ranch brick homes on acre plus lots, to have property values drastically lowered by adjacent 
inexpensive densely packed residential homes on tiny lots, bringing high crime rates with the new "development". 
Bellshire subdivision property owners have suffered from Metro "development" on the WEST SIDE of Brick Church 
Pike, but to date Metro government has drawn the line for development down the middle of Brick Church Pike and 
kept development to the WEST SIDE, historically preserving the EAST SIDE farm land history and beauty. We ask 
you to continue this by denying the proposed development of the farm land at issue. 

• In 2019 erosion from the backside of the property at issue caused a landslide onto Interstate 24 that shut the interstate 
down for weeks. Further stripping of the land at issue to build housing units must not be allowed on land already 
proven to be problematic in doing so.  

• Traffic from such a proposed residential development could not be more dangerous ingress and egress than this 
section of Brick Church Pike in the curves that severely restricts line of sight in both directions. 

For the reasons stated above, I oppose the proposed "development" of the farm land at issue. 

 

Louie Johnston Jr. 
Founder of... 
www.LaymanLessons.org 
www.PatriotPastors.net 
www.AmericanConstitutionCenter.org 
www.BlueWingUSA.com 
www.LouieJohnston.com 
Private CELL 615-209-0413 
 

 

 

http://www.laymanlessons.org/
http://www.patriotpastors.net/
http://www.americanconstitutioncenter.org/
http://www.bluewingusa.com/
http://www.louiejohnston.com/
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From: lisakay3 [mailto:lisakay3@att.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 7:07 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners; planningstaffing@nashville.gov; abbie.rickhoff@nashville.gov; Haywood, Brenda (Council 
Member) 
Cc: Elise Hudson; elainemcreynolds@att.net; maggie@silentevents.com; maples14@msn.com 
Subject: 2017-SP-092-001 - Villages of Hodges Hill/ 4000 Brick Church Pike 

Commissioners:  Good morning!  thank you for your service and attention.   This proposed  SP zoning request  over a  two 
year period  has yet to come to the  community  with a plan that was coherent and cohesive.   The plan in its current form  is 
not harmonious with the neighborhood.  Bellshire Estates are single family homes, brick on primarily acre lots.  There are no 
"manor homes" (4 cell unit homes) in the  area nor any apartments.   Additionally,  there have been no plans shown for the 
structural designs.  This is an incomplete plan that continues to come before you again and again and again.  

This is not only of great concern to area home owners:  it is frightening!  Their inability to schedule, notify and even 
attend  THEIR own meetings  is outrageous behavior.   The trust that we had attempted to build  and has been established  is 
eroded by such reckless practices.    

Please do not allow the zoning to be changed on this property.  I beseech you to vote against the zoning change.   

Thank you for your consideration and attention to this matter.  

Lisa Kay Johnson  

4001 Ridgemont Drive  

Nashville TN 37207 

 

 

 

From: Rebecca FITTS [mailto:brfitts@bellsouth.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 8:29 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Reference 2017SP-092-001 

The proposed zoning change on Brick Church Pike will greatly harm our long established neighborhood. I am not opposed to 
change when there are positive benefits. In this case, I can only see negative results in changing the zone. It will disturb the 
natural springs, creeks and streams that runs throughout our neighborhood. There is a creek that runs thru my back yard. So 
many homes that are proposed to be built will produce much more vehicle and foot traffic. The property is located on a hill 
and curve. I am not opposed to building as is currently zoned RS-20. However, I am opposed to changing the zone that will 
do more harm than good for our neighborhood. 

Becky Fitts 

1328 Bellshire Drive 

Nashville,Tn 37207 
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From: Michael McAllister [mailto:mcallisterm17@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 9:01 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Haywood, Brenda (Council Member); maggie@silentevents.com 
Subject: 2017SP-092-001 

Dear Councilwoman Haywood and Planning Commissioners, 

I would like to express my concern about the upcoming hearing for the rezoning of the 4000 brick church pike property.  As 
an involved member of the community, we take pride in working with our neighbors to communicate, cooperate, and help 
one another.  I am opposed to the rezoning of this property.  We have done everything we can to come together and hear the 
new plans.  The developers seem to have done everything in their power to avoid every opportunity to fully answer the 
communities questions and concerns.  In every way we look at it, the plan to rezone will not benefit the surrounding 
community.  We would like to add value to our community.  If this property is rezoned, it will only add value to the pockets of 
the developers.  It will not add any value to the people that call Bellshire home.   

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Michael McAllister 

4016 Ridgemont Dr, Nashville, TN 37207 

 

 

From: Debby Fuller [mailto:fuller.dl@att.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 9:59 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Reference 2017SP-092-001 

The proposed zoning change for 4000 Brick Church Pike will not be a benefit  to the Bellshire Estates Community; instead, 
this proposed rezoning plan will only greatly impact our present auto traffic and those who choose to exceed the speed limit.  I 
say this as a homeowner who recently was a victim of property damage to front yard due to a speeding vehicle. Also, I live on 
a street that accommodates school buses picking up/dropping off children - the increase of traffic is not in the best interest or 
safety for our residents.  I am not opposed to progress. However, progress can be accomplished by maintaining the existing 
zoning RS-20. 

Debby Fuller 

1325 Cheshire Dr. 

Nashville, TN  37207 
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From: Becky Fishburn [mailto:becky@tnlaw.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 10:04 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Haywood, Brenda (Council Member) 
Cc: maggie@silentevents.com 
Subject: 2017SP-092-001 

Ladies & Gentlemen: 

I wish to once again express my strong opposition to the above-subject project.  This development does not fit with our 
neighborhood and should not be permitted.  Other developments along Brick Church Pike have already removed so many 
trees that the noise from Interstate 24 prevents me from getting a restful night’s sleep.  Traffic along Brick Church Pike has 
increased significantly and there are times I have difficulty exiting my driveway.  I also have serious concerns about the water 
runoff due to the added buildings and driveways, and about the potential damage to existing properties as a result of blasting 
on the hill.  Please vote in opposition to the applicant’s proposed development. 

Your time and consideration are greatly appreciated. 

Becky Fishburn 
4009 Brick Church Pike 
Nashville, TN  37207 
(615) 860-9917 
becky@tnlaw.net  
 
 
 
From: Elaine McReynolds <elainemcreynolds@att.net> 
Date: April 10, 2019 at 12:06:27 PM CDT 
To: brenda.haywood@nashville.gov, Brendahaywood@icloud.com 
Cc: planning.commissioners@nashville.gov 
Subject: 2017SP-092-001 The Villages At Hodges Hill 

Many of us in District 3 recognize that the open spaces of undeveloped land also makes us a magnet for developers.  We are a 
diverse district residentially, commercially, economically, racially, and age-wise.  We also recognize that we will be a key player 
in Nashville’s growth. We want growth that honors the commitments that NashvilleNext represents. We want new 
developments to acknowledge and respect our traditional neighborhood characteristics whether they are agricultural, rural, 
suburban, or urban.  When developers try to circumvent requirements for harmoniousness, consistency of neighborhood 
character or zoning by applying for SP exemptions, people like me become alarmed. 
 

2017SP-092-001 is requesting a SP which does NOT enhance the neighborhood.  In fact, it serves to do the opposite.  One of 
the adjacent properties, Hillenglade, serves as a place for veterans, their families and others to get away, ride horses, ponies, 
play games, have picnics, etc.  We are all so proud that Hillenglade recognizes our debt of gratitude to our veterans and their 
families and has gone to such generous efforts to try to pay them back.  Putting anything as dense as 2017SP-092-001 in this 
area is unthinkable.  We have zoning regulations for a reason and I cannot understand why we should tolerate a special 
allowance for a proposal that does not help the community. 
 

This project continues to lack the specificity of a concept proposal.  The elevation of part of the property is already producing 
flooding concerns, especially since some of the trees have been felled.  There are so many reasons to disapprove this SP and 
no reasons to approve it. 
 

Once again, thank you for your time and effort.  Please oppose this SP. 
 

Sincerely, 
Elaine A. McReynolds  
 

mailto:becky@tnlaw.net
mailto:elainemcreynolds@att.net
mailto:brenda.haywood@nashville.gov
mailto:Brendahaywood@icloud.com
mailto:planning.commissioners@nashville.gov
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Please see attachment on the following pages.  
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Item 11: 2019S-043-001 – Highland View 
 

From: Ruth Cirillo [mailto:cirillo.ruth@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, February 18, 2019 2:53 PM 
To: Ruth Cirillo 
Subject: "Highland View at the Knob" 
Importance: High 

By now I am sure you have all heard from more than one person in my neighborhood regarding the planned subdivision 
“Highland View at the Knob”. Yesterday, Sunday February 17th we held a meeting at the police station regarding the Knob 
Hill development. 

I live on the last block of Fleetwood and today I came home to discover a man standing in my driveway with a surveyor 
machine. I asked him what he was doing and he said he thought it was for a water main. He said he did not know who ordered 
the survey. Once again we are all feeling invaded! 

Several neighbors have called Metro and been unable to get ANY information as to who is requesting all these actions on our 
street. The gas company, water and sewer people have all been out and sprayed markings and placed flags up and down 
Fleetwood and even up onto our driveways.  

It is our collective opinion that Roy Dale is behind it all as he is trying again to push through this development. Why no one 
can give us any information is unsettling to say the least. Someone at the utility companies MUST know who is requesting all 
this. 

I am sure you will be hearing from others in my area. We are planning to do everything we can to block this development once 
again.  

Ruth Cirillo 

www.throughruthseyes.com 

 

 

From: Rene LaSpina [mailto:Rene.LaSpina@wsmv.com]  
Sent: Friday, February 15, 2019 9:09 AM 
To: Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Cc: Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member) 
Subject: Case 2019-043-001 Highland View At The Knob 

Dear Ms. Abbie Rickoff: 

 I am the Vice President/General Manager of WSMV-TV, Channel 4 (NBC) located at 5700 Knob Road, Nashville.  I have 
been told that you are the Reviewer assigned to the proposed Highland View At The Knob subdivision concept plan, Case # 
2019S-043-001. 

This proposed development is next-door to our 1368’ high television transmission tower that has been here since the late 
1950’s. 

http://www.throughruthseyes.com/
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While WSMV-TV believes in the power of Nashville and embraces its growth, the station has serious safety concerns with the 
location of the proposed Highland View At The Knob subdivision.  WSMV-TV has expressed similar concerns in relation to 
past proposals near the tower. 

Principally, WSMV-TV is concerned about the proximity of the proposed homes given the real dangers of ice falling from the 
tower.  Under certain weather conditions, when there is freezing rain, ice forms on metal towers like ours and the guy-wire 
cables that support it.  When the weather warms the ice falls off the tower and the guy-wires, sometimes in large pieces that 
are capable of causing property damage and injury to people.   

Thus far this winter there have been two instances of this happening.  On November 16th dangerous ice chunks fell in the 
parking lot of our main studios, 700’ away.  When that incident happened we took the usual precaution of having our 
employees move their cars to the East end of the parking lot, believed to be out of range of the falling ice.  On December 11th, 
ice again formed on the tower and when it fell the wind was such that it was hitting somewhat new homes on Maudina 
Avenue that are approximately 650’ away from the tower.  Homeowners from that area reached out, but there is nothing we 
can do in advance. 

Here is a link to a video clip on You-Tube showing ice falling from a tall tower (not the wsmv tower) for perspective only. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YWqiSHRwmk8  

We have other concerns, like the effect of blasting on the stability of guy wires (and thus the whole tower), but we ask for the 
opportunity to meet with you to discuss the ice and other concerns directly.  Please give me a call at 615-353-2210. 

Very truly yours,  

 

 

 

From: kathy.cloninger@gmail.com [mailto:kathy.cloninger@gmail.com]  
Sent: Monday, February 18, 2019 10:51 AM 
To: Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Subject: Highland View at the Knob - case # 2019S-043-001 

Hi Abbie.  It looks like we are back at it again with the concept plan submitted by Roy Dale.  It appears that this case is 
currently slated for the consent agenda at the March 14 Planning Commission meeting.  It is my understanding that anyone in 
attendance can ask that an item be removed, so that we can discuss it in more detail.  We plan to have someone from our 
group ask for this item to be placed as a regular item, so that we can speak about it.  I thought it would be helpful for you to 
know, in case you are trying to determine the timing of agenda items for that evening.  We will most likely be contacting you in 
the next few weeks, as we try to understand the new plan filed by Roy.  We had a community meeting yesterday with over 40 
residents attending, and there are lots of questions about his concept plan.  We will meet with our city council members, Mary 
Carolyn Roberts and Kathleen Murphy again next week.  Thanks for your help when we did this in 2017, and we will 
appreciate continued assistance as we work through it again now.  Sincerely, Kathy Cloninger 

x-apple-data-detectors://0/
x-apple-data-detectors://0/
x-apple-data-detectors://1/
x-apple-data-detectors://1/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YWqiSHRwmk8
mailto:kathy.cloninger@gmail.com
mailto:kathy.cloninger@gmail.com
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From: 12strings22@gmail.com [mailto:12strings22@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 10:44 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: issues with streams and runoff 
 

To:  Metro Planning Commissioners 

From:  Mike Williams, resident at 6457 Fleetwood Drive, Nashville TN 37209 

Subject:  Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 

Date:  April 23, 2019 

The Highland View concept plan falls woefully short of dealing with streams – on the surface and underground – on Knob 
Hill.  And neighbors doubt Roy Dale’s assertion that we have nothing to fear from subdivision water runoff. 
 
I recently walked the proposed subdivision site on a sunny day and saw water running in two watercourses whose path may 
affect eleven lots (#20 through #30) along the north extension road.  Those watercourses converge in the TV tower cable 
easement and flow as a stream from just below the “middle turnaround” all the way down to Knob Road, likely passing 
through Lots #31 and #1.  
 
In this stream, within fifteen feet of the middle TV cable anchor, active springs are bubbling out of the limestone.  How stable 
can that cable anchor be? 
 
Knob Hill is an ever-changing aquifer:  the whole hill fills and seeps from rain.  Much ground near the “middle turnaround” is 
wet with seepage, and moss grows everywhere including the hilltops, proving that the whole hill weeps.   
 
Roy Dale’s assurance that the finished development will protect surrounding neighbors against run-off damage just does not 
“hold water” and his promise looks foolish when you see the drainage catastrophes caused by construction nearby, particularly 
on Oceola and related streets, and the cave-in of the proposed soccer field behind West End Community Church. 
 
Please reject the Highland View concept plan.  Or at least defer it until better study can be done on the streams and 
underground water flow on Knob Hill, and the dangers of runoff during construction.  PLAN FIRST.  THEN BUILD. 
 
Thank you for caring about this unique feature of your city. 
 

 

From: jamesmahon@earthlink.net [mailto:jamesmahon@earthlink.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 1:30 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Knob Hill 

 
I  just found a notice on my mailbox about the development of Knob Hill. This is the first I have heard of this. In 2015 the 
planning commission decided that my neighborhood on Oceola Avenue should be demolished and replaced by a bunch of 
cheaply built crap that totally clashes with the remaining existing architecture and it has run up our property taxes for which 
we get nothing.  It has been a disaster for everyone but these who are making money from the destruction of our once lovely 
neighborhood. Your decisions have been disastrous for the residents of all the neighborhoods around Nashville that you have 
targeted for destruction. And so I don't trust you to ever do right by the small people, but only by those who profit from the 
destruction of our neighborhoods and running up our property taxes for which we get absolutely nothing in return.  Whatever 
your neighborhood destroying cronies want to do on Knob Hill will surely be very bad for those who live in the are. I oppose 
it!!! 
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From: Bess, Michael D [mailto:m.bess@Vanderbilt.Edu]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 1:53 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Subject: Knob hill development 

Dear planning commissioners, 

            My wife Kimberly and I own the property at 806 Russleo Drive, which sits directly down the hill slope from the 
proposed new development on Knob Hill.  After attending the neighborhood meetings and hearing the attempts at 
reassurance from the developer, we remain completely unconvinced that this new development will bring positive changes to 
our neighborhood.  We feel very strongly that the multiple concerns being voiced by the neighborhood committee have NOT 
been adequately addressed, and would like to register our fervent opposition to this development.  We are particularly 
concerned about the position of the new development above our property.  We feel that the possibility for soil erosion, water 
drainage into our house foundation, and other concerns have simply not been met, and we believe we would have no recourse 
if things went badly after the new development has been built. 

            We therefore respectfully request that you REJECT this proposed new development. 

Thank you for considering our perspective. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Bess 
Kimberly Bess 
Owners of 806 Russleo Drive.  
---------------------------------------- 
 
Michael D. Bess 
Chancellor’s Professor of History 
Associate Chair, Department of History 
Professor of Communication of Science and Technology 
Professor of European Studies 
208 Benson Hall 
 
Office Hours, Spring 2019: By appointment 
Department of History 
VU Station B 351802 
Vanderbilt University 
Nashville, TN 37235-1802 USA 
Telephone: (615) 322-3340 
Fax: (615) 343-6002 
Web: https://www.michaelbess.org/  
  

https://www.michaelbess.org/
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From: John Cirillo [mailto:john.cirillo@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 3:03 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Kempf, Lucy (Planning); bbie.rickoff@nashville.gov; Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member); 
Johnson, Mina (Council Member); Murphy, Kathleen (Council Member) 
Subject: Re: Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 
Importance: High 

On Apr 22, 2019, at 5:26 PM, Ruth Cirillo <cirillo.ruth@gmail.com> wrote:                                                   

To:  Metro Planning Commissioners 
From:  John Cirillo resident at 6473 Fleetwood Dr., Nashville, 37209 
Subject:  Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 
Date:  April 23, 2019 

 
 I am writing to express my concerns about the Highland View concept plan, which is on your April 25 agenda. We live on a 
house on dead end side of Fleetwood Dr.   

 
Nashville’s overarching planning goal is to accommodate growth while preserving the qualities that make our city good to live 
in.  City planners have worked hard, in partnership with neighborhoods, to write sensible development policies.  The West 
Nashville Community Character Policy Plan/Nashville Next, the West Nashville Community Plan, and the Metro Subdivision 
Regulations create standards for development.  In particular, limits on Knob Hill development are imposed by five special 
policies:  Conservation Policy; Open Space Policy; Maintenance Policy; the Special Policy for Hillwood/West Meade 
(Nashville Next, Volume III, page 46); and the Special Policy for Knob Hill (Nashville Next, Volume III, page 49). 

 
I object to a cluster lot layout on Knob Hill.  Half-sized lots are inconsistent with the character of the surrounding 
neighborhood and the goals for west Nashville and specifically for Knob Hill.  The five special policies emphasize the 
importance of R40 lot size, minimal grading of steep slopes, protecting existing tree coverage, and preserving the character of 
the West Nashville suburban neighborhood. The five policies clearly refer to Knob Hill as a unique piece of land, offering 
green space, view shed, and valuable tree covered slopes.   

 
Open Space Policy says, “Should the existing use [of Knob Hill] cease, the intent is for the site to be retained as open space 
and placed in public use if the opportunity should arise.“ 

 
If development does occur, the five policies give clear guidance that it must follow existing patterns of low density, single 
family homes, averaging one dwelling per acre. Parcels could be SLIGHTLY smaller to create protected open space and 
prioritizes protection of steep slopes, mature vegetation and view sheds.  “Slightly smaller” is not “half size.” 

 
Some may argue that cluster lot layout is a way to protect sensitive environment.  That makes no sense on Knob Hill, where 
doubling the numbers of lots does nothing to protect sensitive environment.  Besides the fact that the concept plan is using 
the cluster lot option to effectively re-zone the hill R20, the cluster lot layout is just not appropriate on Knob Hill with all its 

mailto:cirillo.ruth@gmail.com
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Ruth Cirillo 

www.throughruthseyes.com 

John Cirillo 

 

 
 

john.cirillo@gmail.com 

www.johncirillo.com 
www.reverbnation.com/johncirillo 
www.soundcloud.com/john_cirillo 

831.359.0161 

 

 

From: Cindy Anderson [mailto:nutsforgarden@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 3:43 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Highland View #2019S-043-001 

To: Metro Planning Commissioners 
From: Cynthia Anderson  resident at 1211 Watts Terrace, Nashville TN 37209 
Subject:  Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 
Date:  April 23, 2019 
  
If Knob Hill is developed with the cluster lot option, then the sub regs mandate that at least 15 percent of the property must 
be open space.  The Highland View concept plan claims 40 percent is open space.  But that figure doesn’t hold true if you 
subtract: 
  
• The unusable stormwater catchment facilities 

ecosystem of steep slopes, streams, woods, view shed and wildlife habitat.   

 
I and my neighbors may support development on Knob Hill that is compatible with R40 zoning and that is in character with 
the surrounding streets.   I ask the Commission to reject the cluster lot option on Knob Hill.  If you can’t just vote NO, then 
at least defer the case, to provide time to gather more data on the impact of construction on this unique, sensitive property.      

 
Thank you for your stewardship of Knob Hill. 

http://www.throughruthseyes.com/
mailto:john.cirillo@gmail.com
http://www.johncirillo.com/
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• The unusable fenced-off TV cable easement 

• The unusable fenced-off 500-foot safety zone around the TV tower 

• The unusable steep wooded slopes. 

  
Less than 15 percent usable open space remains, just room enough to squeeze in a small so-called park with a gazebo. 
  
This design, with too many cluster lots and too little usable open space, is not compatible with the surrounding R40 
neighborhood’s one-acre green spaces that give this area its special suburban character. 
  
Please don’t approve this unbalanced concept plan, that detracts from the long-established neighborhood around it. 
  
Thank you for making sensible choices, to develop Nashville.  
 

 

 

From: Carole Richmond [mailto:carolerichmond@comcast.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 4:37 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Subject: Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 

To:  Metro Planning Commissioners 

From:  Carole Richmond, resident at 810 Cammack Court, Nashville TN 37205 

Subject:  Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 

Date:  April 23, 2019 

 

Metro sub regs offer a “cluster lot option” that is designed to let developers, in some situations, create half-size lots for the 
purpose of protecting sensitive environment.   

That doesn’t make good sense on Knob Hill.  Cramming twice as many half-size lots onto Knob Hill’s steep slopes is a threat 
to the sensitive environment of the property, which is carefully protected by five special policies that make Knob Hill ill-suited 
to the cluster lot layout. 

A developer can’t just build cluster lot “by right.”  In this R40 zone on Knob Hill, the Planning Commission has the power to 
veto the cluster lot option and insist on 40,000 square-foot lots, which matches the one-acre-lot, suburban character of every 
single home in the surrounding neighborhood. 

Please don’t approve this concept plan, which cheapens the character and value of the long-established community around 
Knob Hill. 

Thank you for safeguarding sensible development in Nashville. 
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From: Steve Wilkison New Comcast [mailto:swilkison@comcast.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 4:40 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Subject: Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 

 

To:  Metro Planning Commissioners 

From:  Steve Wilkison, resident at 810 Cammack Court, Nashville TN 37205 

Subject:  Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 

Date:  April 23, 2019 

 

Metro sub regs offer a “cluster lot option” that is designed to let developers, in some situations, create half-size lots for the 
purpose of protecting sensitive environment.   

That doesn’t make good sense on Knob Hill.  Cramming twice as many half-size lots onto Knob Hill’s steep slopes is a threat 
to the sensitive environment of the property, which is carefully protected by five special policies that make Knob Hill ill-suited 
to the cluster lot layout. 

A developer can’t just build cluster lot “by right.”  In this R40 zone on Knob Hill, the Planning Commission has the power to 
veto the cluster lot option and insist on 40,000 square-foot lots, which matches the one-acre-lot, suburban character of every 
single home in the surrounding neighborhood. 

Please don’t approve this concept plan, which cheapens the character and value of the long-established community around 
Knob Hill. 

Thank you for safeguarding sensible development in Nashville. 

Steve Wilkison 
swilkison@comcast.net 
stevewilkison.com 
twitter: stevewilkison 
facebook: stevewilkison 
 

 

From: info poodooleash.com [mailto:info@poodooleash.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 7:19 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning); Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member); 
Johnson, Mina (Council Member); Murphy, Kathleen (Council Member) 
Subject: Highland View Concept Plan #2019s-043-001 OPPOSED 

To:  Metro Planning Commissioners 

From:  Rhonda Pinkerman, resident at 728 Branch Creek Road, Nashville, 37209 
Subject:  Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 
Date:  April 23, 2019 
  

mailto:swilkison@comcast.net
http://stevewilkison.com/
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I am writing to express my concerns about the Highland View concept plan, which is on your April 25 agenda. For 17 years 
I’ve lived in the West Meade Area.   

My street runs one street parallel to the above concept plan. I walk my dogs regularly on Knob Road as part of it has a 
sidewalk (limited in our area). Knob road already is busy with traffic and has flooding issues after a good rain (prior to any new 
building).   

Although I believe every person has a right to develop their property, I object to the Knob Hill Development for many 
reasons listed below. Furthermore, after the recent development on White Bridge Road (from the other church developing the 
townhomes), my friends off of Whitebridge now have flooding from runoff and cracks in their foundation from blasting. They 
have not been able to recover any help from the builder to pay for the damages.  Mr. Dale also stated the builder is 
"somewhere out of Texas". This is concerning that he could not even tell us the builder's name. Somewhere out of Texas 
means they can come in, cause havoc, and leave town without recourse should they damage existing homeowner's properties.  

 
Nashville’s overarching planning goal is to accommodate growth while preserving the qualities that make our city good to live 
in.  City planners have worked hard, in partnership with neighborhoods, to write sensible development policies.  The West 
Nashville Community Character Policy Plan/Nashville Next, the West Nashville Community Plan, and the Metro Subdivision 
Regulations create standards for development.  In particular, limits on Knob Hill development are imposed by five special 
policies:  Conservation Policy; Open Space Policy; Maintenance Policy; the Special Policy for Hillwood/West Meade 
(Nashville Next, Volume III, page 46); and the Special Policy for Knob Hill (Nashville Next, Volume III, page 49). 

 

Listed below are the reasons I oppose the Knob Hill Development:  

1. Special regulations protect Knob Hill development.  West Nashville is zoned R40, T3 Suburban, mainly one-
acre lots, low to moderate density, with environmental features that should be preserved.  Knob Hill is a rare 
pristine ridge in West Nashville.  Five different Metro special policies safeguard Knob Hill’s unique features and limit 
what developers can build there.   

2. Cluster Lot Option. There is a “cluster lot option” in Metro sub regs, that is designed to let developers, in some 
situations, create half-size lots for the purpose of protecting the sensitive environment.  That’s not logical on Knob 
Hill.  The cluster lot option does not mean that developers can build cluster lots “by right.”  The Planning 
Commission has the power to veto the cluster lot option and insist on 40,000 square-foot lots, which makes much 
better sense on Knob Hill.  Knob Hill, under the protection of all five special policies, is not suited to the cluster lot 
option. 

3. Cluster Lot Option and Open Space. In cluster lot options, at least 15 percent of the property must be open 
space.  Dale and Associate’s concept plan claims 40 percent open space; but if you subtract the stormwater facilities, 
fenced-off TV cable easement, fenced-off 500-foot TV tower safety zone, and unusable steep wooded slopes, less 
than 15 percent remains usable, for one small park with a gazebo. This design is not compatible with the surrounding 
one-acre green spaces of the R40 neighborhood that gives this area its special suburban character.  

4. Steep slopes throughout this development.  Much of Knob Hill consists of slopes 15 percent or greater.  Slopes 
greater than 20 percent must be identified as “critical” on the concept plan. The 2019 concept plan for Knob Hill 
shows fewer critical slopes than the 2017 concept plan did.  We believe some slopes on Knob Hill may be steeper 
than the 2019 concept plan shows.  We need time to get further data on how steep these slopes are. Specifically, we 
believe the western cul-de-sac street crosses dangerous slopes of over 25% and are requesting a deferment until this 
data has been compiled.  

5. Northern road access. This subdivision can’t be built unless its street connects to Watts Lane.  In 2017 the 
Commission a nearly-identical Knob Hill subdivision plan that didn’t have this connecting street.  Roy Dale and 
planning staff then called a north connection impractical and destructive. Now this northern road is a deal 
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breaker.  To build it over steeps slopes, lots of blasting, cutting, and filling must be done.  Also, they must widen 
several hundred feet of Watts Lane from the development to Charlotte, which means moving drainage ditches and 
telephone poles.  And a homeowner at the end of Watts Lane claims the dead end of the street is on his land.  He’s 
willing to sell his land for a steep price.  We need to answer questions about the feasibility of a road into the 
subdivision from Watts Lane.  If that road cannot or should not be built, there’s just one way in and out – which the 
Commission already voted down in 2017.  This would allow for people to cut through the subdivision to avoid 
Charlotte Avenue traffic, creating additional traffic issues for Knob Road.  

6. Soil erosion and water drainage.  Neighbors in our area are especially worried about this.  Blasting.  Trees coming 
down.  Trees are our best asset to keep soil intact and preventing flooding.  Knob Hill is “mimosa soil” which has a 
poor rating.  All over Nashville and specific to the Nations and the Oceola neighborhood on the northern side of 
Knob Hill, where new construction has caused flooding, runoff damage, and residents are suffering the consequences 
at their own expense.    

7. TV Tower. Neighbors below the Meredith owned WSMV TV tower – farther away than the planned subdivision – 
have had ice darts during the winter and lead paint from tower sandblasting blow onto them.  The tower is designed 
to withstand 120 mile-an-hour winds with a full coat of ice, but a tornado could give it a worse test. One cable anchor 
sits next to an active spring bubbling out of Knob Hill’s limestone.  The TV tower has borne more than 60 years of 
wear and tear . . . and it replaced a prior tower that collapsed during construction and killed four people.   

8. Accountability for damages.  Neighbors get zero chance to safeguard any development process after the Planning 
Commission approves a concept plan.  We need our homes protected from damage during construction, and for years 
afterward. If you have a story to tell about dealing with this issue, please write the Commissioners about your 
situation.  

9. Deferment. Knob Hill is complicated by poor quality soil, steep slopes, underground streams, runoff issues, tree 
issues, rare habitat, and wooded refuge . . . we need to study the impact of a subdivision and consider if Knob Hill can 
serve Nashville in better ways.  Let’s take time, now, to plan wise development with neighborhood agreement.  Since 
Nashville may change its Tree Policy in early June, let’s postpone this concept plan, to synch the plan with changes in 
this vital part of our ecology. 

Unfortunately, I will not be able to attend Thursday's meeting. Please do the right thing for Nashville. Defer decision on this 
project or VOTE AGAINST IT! 

Respectfully,  
Rhonda Pinkerman 
615-414-4490 
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From: High Cotton [mailto:jmpend@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 7:28 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning); Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member); 
Johnson, Mina (Council Member); Murphy, Kathleen (Council Member) 
Subject: Highland View Concept Plan #2019s-043-001 

Hello. My names is James Pendergrass. I have lived in West Meade for 6 years. I am totally opposed to the Highland View 
Project. Flooding, blasting, increased traffic, destruction of wildlife, damages to existing homes, and a cut through from 
Charlotte Ave to Knob Road, are just a few of the reasons I am opposed to this ludicrous plan.  

I believe landowners have a right to build on their property, however, this is not the right plan for West Meade. Vote against 
this Highland View Development. Save Knob Hill.  

Sincerely,  

James Pendergrass 

728 Branch Creek Rd, Nashville, TN 37209 
 

 

From: Trish Bolian [mailto:tmbolian@comcast.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 10:02 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Subject: Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 

Many in this area, myself  very much included, are concerned about soil erosion and water runoff that may be caused by the 
proposed Highland View subdivision. 

We’ve seen literal water catastrophes in our  own and adjacent neighborhoods from other construction. Some of this 
damage  recently  severely harmed our friends on Oceola and the connecting streets which lead to this proposed 
development.  We’ve seen the proposed soccer field behind West End Community Church collapse and subside.  And we’ve 
already struggled with many  issues  of water running off Knob Hill into  yards and causing flooding to and onto  White 
Bridge Rd.   

Before you is a request to approve the building of 40 new homesites atop Knob Hill.  This would involve blasting in a fragile 
area along the same ridge of homes built in the 1950’s. Sound waves along rock ridges travel far and wide. Current blasting 
regulations do not and will not protect homes (we know this given our years of  experience from blasting in the quarries on 
Robertson Rd.).  Trees will come down during the road-building phase, and many more trees will be cut away to put up 
houses.  Trees are our best asset to keep soil intact and prevent flooding.  Knob Hill is Mimosa soil which has a  “poor” rating 
and may collapse and slide when cuts are made in the fragile topsoil and the limestone below. Once this happens it is not 
something that can just be “fixed”. The devastation to this fragile area will be enormous.    

Engineer Roy Dale has  asserted (as the stormwater regulations require) that the finished subdivision will add zero water to the 
runoff we already experience.  Sadly, that promise has been made before, flooding has occurred, and that usually leads to 
comments of “Well, you can’t control water.” This is of very critical concern here .   

We are very concerned about runoff from the finished Highland View subdivision and are also quite worried about  runoff 
issues DURING CONSTRUCTION of the project’s roadways and infrastructure and the 40 new homes.  Who or what 
will  protect us during the long span between tearing up the hill and putting all the supposed safeguards of the finished project 
into place? Sadly, the experience of many neighborhoods over recent years  reveals that the answer is “nothing and 
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nobody”.  In this case, this is far from flat developable land. It is a ridge of stark boulders of mammoth size who’s water 
streams and underground obvious water issues are held in place by existing trees and  rock. Remove those and all of the 
protections disappear.  

I am  asking the Planning Commission to defer Highland View until real guarantees can assure surrounding homeowners that 
the construction – blasting, cutting and grading, risking the stability of Mimosa soil – and the loss of tree cover, and the trade-
off of permeable soil for impermeable roads and roofs and driveways, WILL NOT ENDANGER PROPERTIES in the 
immediate area and all of those affected by such efforts all along the ridge. 

I am imploring you to be extraordinarily careful  about all of the massive issues involved in  developing this fragile ridge. The 
Conservation Plan and policies for Metro Nashville and the need for them come alive in an area such as this ridge.  

Thank you for your service to our city. I know that the job to be done by you is enormous but I urge that this proposed 
development receive your very careful deliberation due to its very  fragile nature.    

Trish Bolian  
6002 Hickory Valley Rd. 
Nashville, TN  37205 
April 23, 2019 
 

 

From: Duncan Ragsdale [mailto:duncanrag@comcast.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 10:47 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning); Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member); 
Johnson, Mina (Council Member); Murphy, Kathleen (Council Member) 
Subject: Highland View at Knob Hill, #2019S-043-001 

To: Metro Planning Commissioners,  

From: Duncan Ragsdale, resident at  6453 Fleetwood Drive Nashville, TN 37209 

Subject: Highland View Concept Plan, # 2019S-043-001 

Date: April 23, 2019 

 I am writing to you to day to implore you to defer this case until appropriate research can be done about this special 
piece of property.  We have even enlisted someone from Vanderbilt that can help us look into the problems on this hill and do 
it safely.  We are all concerned.   

 This sensitive area requires limited development and special attention before it gets approved.  If we approve this plan 
as it is and find out there are way too many problems after they begin we are all in big trouble including those of us that 
surround the Hill already. We have concerns about how many homes are being built on this property because of things like 
run off from too much impervious surface, blasting with sink holes and aquifers under ground, storm water that pours on the 
existing homes below the development while building is going on and landslides like on the surrounding hills a few years 
back.   

The loss of trees and land that would soak up the water and old and poorly maintained directions that the water now flows 
onto Knob Hill will affect even those across the street from this project.  Several weeks ago the water rose to the sides of the 
road and back up into the neighbors yards. 

 We are worried about whats going to happen to our homes because of what has already happened around us in the 
same neighborhoods.  Flooding and blasting have damaged countless homes.  The runoff has not even been fixed all around 
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the hill on both sides where developers have started clearing lots of trees.  I am afraid that when this gets going we will have 
no recourse to stop any terrible things that start to ruin our homes.  We need to be careful about how this is decided on and 
take steps to prevent such problems that can occur. 

Please defer this project until we can get more resources to decide what is the best course of action. 

Respectfully, 

Duncan Ragsdale 
duncanrag@comcast.net 
duncanragsdale.com 
615.294.5441 
 

 

From: Caleb Dixon [mailto:calebdixon@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 8:27 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Subject: Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 

To: Metro Planning Commissioners 

From: Caleb Dixon, resident at 6461 Fleetwood Dr. Nashville TN 37209 

Subject: Highland View concept plan, # 2019S-043-001 

Please vote against the planned Highland View subdivision on Knob Hill. There are many unanswered questions and 
justifications that need to be vetted by you and your fellow commissioners. I ask you to consider these all that will be 
presented not only on face value, but at the sum of their parts.  

You will see how this plan has lots of holes in it like it did 2 years ago when it was voted down (thank you). You will also see 
how key issues of safety and water management are not fully accounted for and attempted to be justified in generalities and 
promises by the developer. 

Thank you, 

Caleb Dixon 

 

  

mailto:duncanrag@comcast.net
http://duncanragsdale.com/
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From: susansasser [mailto:susansasser@bellsouth.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 9:32 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Knob Hill development 

I’m writing to express my opposition of the cluster development proposed for Knob Hill. There are so many valid reasons this 
is not a good plan. It does not fit Metro's planning policy, the amount of clear cutting and blasting would be destructive to the 
neighborhood surrounding it, the strain on our existing infrastructure would be immense and long term flooding and 
mudslides are a huge concern. Please do the right thing for current, long term surrounding residents and turn this proposal 
down.  

Thank you,  

Susan Sasser 
880 Bresslyn Rd 
Nashville, 37205 
 
 

 

From: Katie Patton [mailto:walkinlegends@hotmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 10:02 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Kempf, Lucy (Planning); Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member); Johnson, Mina (Council Member); Murphy, Kathleen 
(Council Member); Rickoff, Abbie (Planning) 
Subject: OPPOSE the concept plan of Highland View, case #2019S-043-001 

To the Members of the Planning Commission,  

I would like to urge you to please vote NO on the proposed development of Knob Hill, in the Hillwood neighborhood, 
known as Highland View, case #2019S-043-001 - and if not NO, then to defer the case, to provide time to gather more data 
on the impact of increased density in a long-established neighborhood, as well as the impact of construction on this unique, 
sensitive property. 

Knob Hill is a rare and vital symbol of Nashville's need to take the long view in planning for growth while balancing 
environmental and aesthetic values such as tree canopies and green space, as well as maintaining a density consistent with 
established neighborhoods. This is indeed what drew us to this neighborhood in the first place, what makes Nashville a unique 
city, and what is currently threatened by short-sighted planning by out-of-town developers looking to exploit our city’s growth 
at the cost of our city’s character. 

The concept plan for this development does not fit this character, allowing two homes on one-acre lots where the surrounding 
lots are single-family on one-acre parcels. I object to a cluster lot layout on Knob Hill.  Half-sized lots are inconsistent with the 
character of the surrounding neighborhood and the goals for west Nashville and specifically for Knob Hill.  The five special 
policies emphasize the importance of R40 lot size, minimal grading of steep slopes, protecting existing tree coverage, and 
preserving the character of the West Nashville suburban neighborhood. The five policies clearly refer to Knob Hill as a unique 
piece of land, offering green space, view shed, and valuable tree covered slopes.   

City planners have worked hard, in partnership with neighborhoods, to write sensible development policies.  The West 
Nashville Community Character Policy Plan/Nashville Next, the West Nashville Community Plan, and the Metro Subdivision 
Regulations create standards for development.  In particular, limits on Knob Hill development are imposed by five special 
policies:  Conservation Policy; Open Space Policy; Maintenance Policy; the Special Policy for Hillwood/West Meade 

x-apple-data-detectors://13/
x-apple-data-detectors://14/
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(Nashville Next, Volume III, page 46); and the Special Policy for Knob Hill (Nashville Next, Volume III, page 49). 
 
Open Space Policy says, “Should the existing use [of Knob Hill] cease, the intent is for the site to be retained as open space 
and placed in public use if the opportunity should arise.“ 
 
If development does occur, the five policies give clear guidance that it must follow existing patterns of low density, single 
family homes, averaging one dwelling per acre. The cluster lot layout is just not appropriate on Knob Hill with all its 
ecosystem of steep slopes, streams, woods, view shed and wildlife habitat.   

Metro must do more to ensure that development of our neighborhoods adds value to ALL our citizens - not just monetary 
value to developers. I appreciate what a difficult and sensitive balancing act this is, and I am hopeful that going forward, the 
best decisions will be made not only for our little neighborhood, but for our city. It will be done one small step at a time. 
Please let Knob Hill be a step in the right direction. 

Thank you for your service to our city and neighborhoods. 

Sincerely and with gratitude,  

Katie Patton 
5732 Knob Rd 
Nashville, TN 37209 
 

 

From: Paul B. Miller [mailto:paulbemi@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 10:05 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners; Rickoff, Abbie (Planning); Kempf, Lucy (Planning) 
Cc: Roberts, Mary Carolyn (Council Member); Johnson, Mina (Council Member); Murphy, Kathleen (Council Member) 
Subject: Knob Hill cluster development 

Dear Committee Members, 

I am writing to express my deep concern about the housing development on Knob Hill proposed by Roy Dale and 
associates.   There are many reasons to be worried about the proposed subdivision, among them them the ecological disaster 
(loss of trees, wildlife habitat) it would entail, the storm water issue, the proximity of houses to the Channel 4 antenna, among 
others.   

Personally, the issue that I find most disturbing about the proposed subdivision is the affect it will have on traffic and 
congestion on Knob Road.  As a resident of (5721) Knob Road since 2012, I have witnessed a fairly quiet suburban road 
transform into a continually crowded thoroughfare between Charlotte and White Bridge.  No one respects the 30 mph limit, 
and the lack of sidewalks makes walking along the road a hazard to life and limb.   The creation of the subdivision will only 
exacerbate the traffic and congestion issues on Knob and at the very least a traffic study should be undertaken to gauge the 
impact of the subdivision.  Knob Road will be the main access route to the subdivision and the pernicious results will be 
irreversible for my neighborhood.   

I urge you to consider this factor among others and to defer the approval of the subdivision.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Paul B. Miller 
Associate Professor of French 
Vanderbilt University  

x-apple-data-detectors://1/1
x-apple-data-detectors://1/1
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From: Anna Haferman [mailto:annahaferman@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 10:38 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Case No. 20195-043-001 
 
Dear Planning Commissioners, 
 
I am writing regarding Case No. 20195-043-001. I am against development on Knob Hill for many reasons but especially 
because of concern for the runoff from storm water that it will cause for neighbors living downhill from the site. I live on 
DeMoss Road next door to a development planned by the same engineering firm. We have had numerous issues with them 
not adhering to original plans for the SP which specifically called for saving a line of trees. These trees, which would have 
helped with drainage, have now been cut down. Around the corner from me on Oceola Avenue is another SP overseen by the 
same engineering firm. The property next door, where my neighbor has lived for 15 years, has been flooded out due to 
improper grading of the development directly next door to her. 
 
Please do not approve this plan. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Anna Haferman 
125 DeMoss Rd 
Nashville, TN 37209 
 
 
 
 
From: ray@raywaddle.com [mailto:ray@raywaddle.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 11:33 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Kempf, Lucy (Planning) 
Subject: opposing case #2019S-043-001 

 

Dear Commissioners - I live on Kendall Drive and join my neighbors in opposing the plan to develop the Knob Hill 
development as currently designed. I'd support development that's compatible with R40 zoning and the Knob Hill area, not 
cluster lots. 
Thank you,  
PR Waddle 
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From: David Livingston [mailto:livingst_d@att.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 11:44 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Knob Hill Development  

 
I am writing regarding case no. 2019S-043-001, and requesting that you vote against this development.  My name is David 
Livingston, and I live at 108 Stoneway Close, one street over from where the proposed development would be.  I am 
concerned about any development that would reduce the wildlife habitat, the tree canopy, and increase potential traffic in this 
area.  We don’t need another development in this area of town. 
 
In addition, development on that hillside will likely create soil erosion and potential flooding issues. 
 
I urge you to vote against this development. 
 
Sincerely, 
David Livingston 

 

 
From: Kyle Miller [mailto:kylemillermix@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 12:00 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Rickoff, Abbie (Planning); Kempf, Lucy (Planning) 
Subject: Highland View opposition case #2019S-043-001 

Hello, 

My name is Kyle Miller, I live at 125 Demoss Rd. Nashville, TN. 

I am writing to express my opposition to the proposed subdivision Highland View case #2019S-043-001.  

See below many concerns shared with other residents in the neighborhood. 

I live next door to the Demoss Rd Homes SP which has been engineered by the same firm and am greatly 
concerned about the adverse impact not only will the Demoss SP have on the well being on my home at 125 
Demoss, but also the Higland Ridge sibdivision will surely add to our already overstressed stormwater drainage 
situation on Demoss Rd, Maudina Ave and Oceola Ave. 

Please at the very least defer Highland Ridge until modern studies can take place to determine viability. I have little 
confidence in releying on land studies that were completed 45 years ago as applied to current developement 

Thank You 

6. Soil erosion and water drainage.  Neighbors in our area are especially worried about this.  Blasting.  Trees coming 
down.  Trees are our best asset to keep soil intact and preventing flooding.  Knob Hill is “mimosa soil” which has 
poor rating.  All over Nashville and specific to the Nations and the Oceola neighborhood on the northern side of 
Knob Hill, where new construction has caused flooding, runoff damage, and residents are suffering the consequences 
at their own expense.    

7. TV Tower. Neighbors below the Meredith owned WSMV TV tower – farther away than the planned subdivision – 
have had ice darts during the winter and lead paint from tower sandblasting blow onto them.  The tower is designed 



27 
 

to withstand 120 mile-an-hour winds with a full coat of ice, but a tornado could give it a worse test. One cable anchor 
sits next to an active spring bubbling out of Knob Hill’s limestone.  The TV tower has borne more than 60 years of 
wear and tear . . . and it replaced a prior tower that collapsed during construction and killed four people.   

8. Accountability for damages.  Neighbors get zero chance to safeguard any development process after the Planning 
Commission approves a concept plan.  We need our homes protected from damage during construction, and for years 
afterward. If you have a story to tell about dealing with this issue, please write the Commissioners about your 
situation.  

9. Deferment. Knob Hill is complicated by poor quality soil, steep slopes, underground streams, runoff issues, tree 
issues, rare habitat and wooded refuge . . . we need to study the impact of a subdivision and consider if Knob Hill can 
serve Nashville in better ways.  Let’s take time, now, to plan wise development with neighborhood agreement.  Since 
Nashville may change its Tree Policy in early June, let’s postpone this concept plan, to synch the plan with changes in 
this vital part of our ecology. 

Thank You, 

Kyle Miller 

125 Demoss Rd 

 
From: SUZETTE CRUTCHFIELD [mailto:suzettecrutch12@bellsouth.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 11:55 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Murphy, Kathleen (Council Member) 
Subject: Case #2019S-043-001 

Planning Commissioners, 

Regarding Holland View at the Knob, please consider denying the cluster lot option requested for this development. There are 
problems with water runoff in this area already, and this density will likely make that problem much worse. 

Homes near the WSMV tower have ice shards fall on them in the winter, which would almost certainly be a factor for any new 
homes built in that area. 

Please consider a deferral on this plan until additional study can be done to ensure homes in that area are protected from 
potential flooding and landslides. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Suzette Crutchfield 

5406 Knob Road 
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Item 17: 2019S-059-001 – Saint Charles Estates Subdivision 

 
From: John Wright [mailto:johndwright2013@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 11:24 AM 
To: Planning Staff 
Cc: planningcommissioners@nashville.gov 
Subject: Case # 20195-059-001 

I own the property at 5514 Kelly Road which is next to the property the is the subject of the hearing on 04/25/19.  I will not 
be able to attend the meeting that day due to other commitments and also the events that are going on in Nashville.  I have a 
couple of requests to be considered in the hearing. 

1. I would request that the amount of lots for building be limited to no more than eight.  The lots as currently planned 
are way too small for the area.  I realize that the developer will make more money with the maximum amount of lots 
and the city will city will make more tax revenue with more lots but the area will be forever changed for the worse 
with 13 houses on this property.  I would think that it could be reworked with five less lots and everybody still come 
out ahead. 

2. If the commissioners decide to approve this plan as requested, I would ask if there is any way, please prohibit any 
short tern rentals on this property.  It would be great if any rentals could be outlawed but especially short term rentals 
such as airBnBs. 

 

Please give consideration to my requests during the meeting on 04/25/19.  I think my requests are reasonable for this 
property. 

John Wright 

615-491-5134 

  

mailto:johndwright2013@gmail.com
mailto:planningcommissioners@nashville.gov
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Item 18: 2019S-068-001 – Hunters Run 

 
From: Elaine McReynolds [mailto:elainemcreynolds@att.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 10:45 PM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Haywood, Brenda (Council Member) 
Subject: Opposition to 2019S-068-001 Hunters Run 

Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter.  Residents of Grande Villa Estates, Dalemere Subdivision and Hunters 
Lane have met with Council Lady Brenda Haywood, representatives of Goodall Homes, and the Storm Water 
Department.  As recently as this past Saturday Ms Kempf and others from her staff attended the public meeting that Council 
Lady Haywood held at Davidson Academy.  We have used every opportunity to be involved in a polite discourse on the 
proposed concept plan.  Consistent throughout the old proposal and the new one is that we are not opposed to a new 
development but we are opposed to efforts to circumvent the zoning laws and the subdivision regulations by utilizing the 
cluster lot option without regard harmoniousness with the community character as specified in Chapter 4 Rural Character 
Subdivision. 

Harmoniousness with T2-RM (Rural Maintenance) in order to maintain the rural character of the area is the cornerstone of 
the Community Character Manual as well as the Subdivision Regulations.  As Commissioners you are required to maintain the 
harmony of developments. Planning staff, as stated at Saturday’s meeting, defines harmony within the limitations of a street 
but not within the community. It is difficult to understand what staff uses for definitions since existing streets are not existing 
streets and rural surroundings as exists on Hunters Lane are considered harmonious with concentrated housing on a small 
footprint.  Only you are empowered to use your judgment to assure Nashville that its growth is consistent with the promises 
made by NashvilleNext and codified in the Subdivision Regulations, Chapter 4. 

I believe the basic issue is how and when the cluster lot option is used.  The existing residents believe that all the requirements 
of the subdivision regulations must be met before a Cluster Lot option can be used.  Staff declares that an owner has the right 
to utilize the a cluster option by right of ownership.  I, personally, think this issue should be adjudicated for this case and the 
rest of Nashville.  My reading of the policy and regulations lead me to believe that the cluster lot option which allows for a 
severe reduction in zoning was not designed to circumvent the present zoning regulations any time a developer buys land that 
is not buildable because of sensitive topographical issues.  If that were the case, the policy and regulations would have said 
so.  On the contrary, NashvilleNext assumed that citizens like you would exercise your common sense and judgment to 
discern when the cluster lot option was appropriate.  Staff cannot and should not make that determination.  Staff’s 
responsibility is to review and provide input.  Commissioners, like you, are the only ones in cases like this where Metro 
Council input is not required that can make that determination.  You have the rare responsibility for adherence to the 
overarching policy, rules and regulations. 

With that in mind, it is not unreasonable for a developer to be required to adhere to the established building standards.  In this 
case, the developer could build to the R-20 zoning and subdivision requirements, creating 1/2 acre lots, with architecture, 
appearance, and concentration harmonious with the existing developments as required.  Otherwise, almost every development 
in the northern part of District 3 would result in the usage of cluster lots no matter the surrounding character of existing 
developments or the existing zoning. 

At Saturday’s meeting we learned that staff had added a Crash Gate at Bellavista Boulevard.  At no time during our meetings 
with Goodall Homes was this ever mentioned.  You must see that if a Crash Gate is used on Bellavista Boulevard, then 
Bellavista is then an existing street which would require lot sizes and setbacks for lots abutting an existing street.  Of course, 
the Crash Gate appears to be proposed to satisfy the developer’s flawed design since Emergency vehicles like police, fire and 
medical are not likely to ever use it.  EMS would want to access the Hunter’s Run residents as quickly as possible by accessing 
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Hunters Lane with a simple turn off Dickerson Road.  Hunters Run has two ways in and two ways out.  Fire Station #1 is 
located at 130 Broadmoor near the corner of Dickerson Road.  Fire Station #39 is located at 1247 S Dickerson Road down 
the street from Hunters Lane and Dickerson Road.  The nearest police precinct is in Madison near OHB which intersects with 
Dickerson Road.  A simple turn onto Hunter’s Lane would get the police to Hunter’s Run.  Emergency vehicles coming from 
I-65 North or South would use OHB to get to Dickerson Road and simply turn onto Hunters Lane.  Emergency vehicles 
coming from I-24 East or West would exit on OHB and turn onto Brick Church Pike at the traffic light and then turn onto 
Hunters Lane.  I cannot think of an emergency situation where going through Grandville Boulevard to turn onto Bellavista 
Boulevard to go through a Crash Gate would be advisable, feasible, or timely.  I agree that the plan has too many cut de sacs 
but opening Bellavista is not the solution to this flawed plan.  Adhering to the R-20 rules and regs is what is required. 

The citizens who have made these communities what they are should not have to sacrifice their health and well-being so that a 
developer can maximize his or her profits at the risk of a community’s character which is assured in the Community Character 
Manual. 

Please do not approve this request.  It is not harmonious.  It is not respectful of the sensitive soil that exists in this 
area.  Please see my letter to Director Scott Potter that identifies these water related issues. 

Thank you, 

Elaine A. McReynolds 

 

 

 

From: Elaine McReynolds [mailto:elainemcreynolds@att.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2019 9:54 PM 
To: Potter, Scott (WS) 
Cc: Haywood, Brenda (Council Member); Planning Commissioners 
Subject: Attached Letter 

 

Please see letter on the following pages.  
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Mrs. Elaine A. McReynolds 

1517 Naples Avenue 

Nashville, TN 37207 

elainemcreynolds@att.net 

615-868-1291 

April 23, 2019 

 

Mr. Scott Potter, Director 

Metropolitan Water Services 

1600 2nd Avenue North 

Nashville, TN 37208 

Dear Director Potter: 

My neighbors in Grande Villa Estates and Dalemere Subdivision have asked me to bring the following issues to your 
attention: flooding, sinkholes, underground springs, and inadequate culvert at Old Hickory Boulevard.  Previous 
attempts to reach you by telephone have been unsuccessful. 

 

Many of us have lived in this area of northern Davidson County 
for forty plus years.  Recently, the soil and water conditions 
have worsened.  In addition, discussions about allowing a dense 
concentration of housing on a small footprint between and 
around the Little Creek Tributary 1 and the Little Creek Tributary 
2 for the Hunters Run concept proposals (2018S-204-001 and 
2019S-068-001) have created great concern among the 
homeowners here. 

 

During normal heavy rains we experience flooding from the 
Little Creek.  This photograph was taken October 15, 2018 at 
the intersection of Grandeville Boulevard and Old Hickory 
Boulevard. 
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This photograph was taken at the same time facing north toward the North Side Church of Christ.  As you can see, the 
water level is almost at the OHB street level.  We have seen the water covering the road. 
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These photographs were taken in a backyard that backs up to The Little Creek during April 2017.  It appears that the 
culvert at OHB is not adequate to carry a high volume of rain water to prevent flooding. 

 

Many of the lots in Grande Villa and Dalemere sit atop a series of underground springs that tend to create water 
pressure sufficient to push the water to the surface from time to time.  It appears that hydrostatic pressure of the water 
from below may be creating new issues for us. 
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At the corner of Bellavista Boulevard and Grandeville Boulevard a sudden sinkhole developed that was large enough to 
swallow an adult.  Someone from your department dumped the large rocks in it but the opening is still open and large 
enough for a small child or pet to get stuck beneath the road. There is a schoolbus that does drop children off in this 
subdivision.  We are thankful that so far no child has fallen into this cavern. 

 

This is dangerous and scary.  There is a layer of soil several inches below the surface level that may be a clue to the 
water force that caused this massage erosion. 
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Mr. Potter, it is even more troubling that there are more examples of the soil sinking. 

 

 

Your department placed the cone near the electric pole to note the sinking soil. 
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The drainage grates are sinking.  When you add this to the mysterious landslide on I-24, just a short distance away, I 
think you can understand why we would like to have answers on what is happening here.  We would also like to know 
what we should expect when you place additional pressure on such sensitive soil by a closely packed development. 

When I was the Federal Insurance Administrator, appointed by the President to serve as the Administrator of the 
National Flood Insurance Program I saw first hand the power of underground hydrostatic pressure.  After North Dakota 
experienced the mysterious swelling of Devil’s Lake, I was hoping that the Corps of Engineers would undertake studies 
throughout the nation to study hydrostatic pressure of underground springs.  Neither Mr. Honeysucker nor Mr. Mishu 
could answer my questions nor the residents concerns about this unsettling situation.  Perhaps you can. 

This part of District 3 has many acres of agricultural land that is likely to be converted into housing in the near future.  I 
am asking you to help us plan ahead for the requirements of this sensitive land. 

 

Thank you for your time and attention. 

Sincerely, 

Elaine A. McReynolds 

CC: Council Lady Brenda Haywood 

        The Planning Commissioners 

        Mrs. Anne McNair 

        Dr. Carolyn Baldwin Tucker, ex-Council Lady 

        Mr. William Griggs 
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From: Elaine McReynolds <elainemcreynolds@att.net> 
Date: April 10, 2019 at 12:06:27 PM CDT 
To: brenda.haywood@nashville.gov, Brendahaywood@icloud.com 
Cc: planning.commissioners@nashville.gov 
Subject: 2017SP-092-001 The Villages At Hodges Hill 

Many of us in District 3 recognize that the open spaces of undeveloped land also makes us a magnet for developers.  We are a 
diverse district residentially, commercially, economically, racially, and age-wise.  We also recognize that we will be a key player 
in Nashville’s growth. We want growth that honors the commitments that NashvilleNext represents. We want new 
developments to acknowledge and respect our traditional neighborhood characteristics whether they are agricultural, rural, 
suburban, or urban.  When developers try to circumvent requirements for harmoniousness, consistency of neighborhood 
character or zoning by applying for SP exemptions, people like me become alarmed. 
 
2017SP-092-001 is requesting a SP which does NOT enhance the neighborhood.  In fact, it serves to do the opposite.  One of 
the adjacent properties, Hillenglade, serves as a place for veterans, their families and others to get away, ride horses, ponies, 
play games, have picnics, etc.  We are all so proud that Hillenglade recognizes our debt of gratitude to our veterans and their 
families and has gone to such generous efforts to try to pay them back.  Putting anything as dense as 2017SP-092-001 in this 
area is unthinkable.  We have zoning regulations for a reason and I cannot understand why we should tolerate a special 
allowance for a proposal that does not help the community. 
 
This project continues to lack the specificity of a concept proposal.  The elevation of part of the property is already producing 
flooding concerns, especially since some of the trees have been felled.  There are so many reasons to disapprove this SP and 
no reasons to approve it. 
 
Once again, thank you for your time and effort.  Please oppose this SP. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Elaine A. McReynolds  
 

 

 

From: carolyn b. tucker [mailto:ladybaldwintucker@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 2:21 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners 
Cc: Kempf, Lucy (Planning); carolyn b. tucker 
Subject: Hunters Run Concept Plan (2019S-068-001) 

To Mr. Greg Adkins and Planning Commissioners: 

1. When the revised proposal was presented to a review group of residents from the Grande Villa and Dalemere 
neighborhoods, we were told by the developers that there would be no extension of Bella Vista into the new 
subdivision.  However, when reviewing the staff report for the April 25, 2019 Commission Meeting regarding the 
Hunter’s Run project, Item 3 states “Road C shall connect to Bella Vista Boulevard as an emergency only 
access”.  This is not clear.  Does this mean that individuals who deems they have an emergency can access the 
opening?  It does not define “emergency access”. 
  

2. If Road C is to connect to Bella Vista, this would then necessitate that the Subdivision Regulations Chapter 4 
regarding Cluster Lots be followed which requires SP zoning. No explanation regarding how  that connection would 

mailto:elainemcreynolds@att.net
mailto:brenda.haywood@nashville.gov
mailto:Brendahaywood@icloud.com
mailto:planning.commissioners@nashville.gov
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manifest has been afforded the neighborhoods.  Further, such access does not appear on the renderings of the 
Concept Plan, as the Hunters Run plan shows what appears to be a cul-de-sac street (Road C) ending before the 
buffer area.  No mention is made in the staff reviewer’s report of a crash gate, or what will be utilized in designating 
Bella Vista for “emergency only access”.  
  

3. The proposed Concept Plan for Hunters Run (2019S-068-001) is not harmonious with T2RM rural character of the 
setting in which the proposed development will be located.  The houses on Hunters Lane, to which Road A from 
Hunters Run will connect, are R20 (and larger)  as  reflected in the spacious lots. 
  

4.  In the staff reviewer’s report Item 14: “Pursuant to 2-3.5.e of the Metro Subdivision Regulations, because this 
application has received conditional approval from the Planning Commission, that approval shall expire unless 
revised plans showing the conditions on the face of the plans are submitted prior to or with any application for a final 
site plan or final plat”.  Thus, I raise the question as to when did the Hunters Run Concept plan receive "conditional 
approval" by the Planning Commission?  At the public hearing of the Planning Commission which was held February 
28, 2019, the Hunters Run Concept plan was DISAPPROVED.  Therefore, I ask how is 2-3.5e of the Subdivision 
Regulations applicable in this situation since the plan has not yet received conditional approval? Was this approved 
without public notice?  If it has already received the conditional approval, why is it on the agenda for April 25, 2019? 

Because of the issues raised in the afore stated ascertains and queries, I respectfully request the Commission to Disapprove 
the Hunters Run Concept plan as presented. In summary, the request for Disapproval is based on the following: 

1. The connection of Road C to Bella Vista would call for an SP zoning since it will be a connection to an existing street. 
2. The Concept Plan rendering does not reflect where the “emergency access” is to be located; nor does it define 

“emergency access”. 
3. The Hunters Run Concept Plan is not harmonious with the T2RM policy. 
4. The staff report gives the impression that the Hunters Run Concept plan has already received “conditional approval” 

by the Planning Commion which defeats the purpose for it appearing on the agenda of the April 25, 2019 Planning 
Commission Meeting. It also, implies that the Commission will "lock step" follow the staff recommendation 
thus,  thereby, preempting the discretion of the commission.  

Sincerely, 

Dr. Carolyn Baldwin Tucker 
Grande Villa Estates 

 

 

From: lisakay3 [mailto:lisakay3@att.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 10:21 AM 
To: Planning Commissioners; planningstaffing@nashville.gov; Haywood, Brenda (Council Member) 
Cc: elainemcreynolds@att.net 
Subject: Hunters Run 2018S 204-001 

Commissioners:  Dalemere and Gran Villa  are established neighborhoods.  This proposed development and implementation 
of it would have severe consequences on the daily lives of the residents. There are multiple issues  which complicate this 
development:  traffic,  flooding/storm water,  density,  etc.  Furthermore, the plan is not harmonious with the neighborhoods' 
character.    Please do allow  this plan  to  go further.    

Thank you for your attention.  

Lisa Kay Johnson  

 

Please see attachment on the following pages. 
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